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RADLETT SOCIETY AND GREEN BELT ASSOCIATION
Minutes of 44th Annual General Meeting
held on Wednesday 18th November 2020 at 8pm via Zoom 
	The Chairman, Rosamund Gray (RG) called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone present in these unusual circumstances due to the Covid 19 restrictions. Approximately 28 people were in attendance.
1. Apologies for absence
All Borough Councillors except Cllr David Lambert (who attended). Mrs B Porteous (Honorary Secretary).
2. Minutes of previous AGM
The Minutes of the 43rd AGM held on the 20th November 2019 were displayed on the screen having previously been posted on the website and were approved as a true record. Proposed by Gary Harding (GH).and seconded by Jackie Lefton.
3. Treasurer’s / Membership Report

The Audited accounts for y/e 30/06/20 were displayed on the screen having previously been circulated on the website and in the Newsletter. The Treasurer, Chris Parker (CP) gave a brief overview of the Income & Expenditure account and Balance Sheet. He thanked Roger Housechild (RH) for auditing the accounts. CP invited questions from the Membership on the Accounts. David Grossman asked where the Society invested its monies which the Treasurer answered. CP urged tax paying Members to Gift Aid their subscriptions where possible. CP informed the attendees that if they bought anything through Amazon Smile, 0.5% of the purchase price would go to charity of their choosing, CP has set up RSGBA as a benefitting charity. The Constitution allows us to promote donations to suitable causes should Members have any suggestions. Approval of the accounts was proposed by Chris Wilkins, seconded by Graham Taylor and unanimously accepted by Members present.
4. Appointment of auditor

CP proposed RH as auditor for the Society’s accounts for 2020/21 seconded by RG. The membership approved.
5. Annual Report and Discussion

The Chairman handed over to John Whiting (JW) to take this item, JW referred to the main areas in the report of the Committee as set out in the Newsletter and invited questions: 
- Graham Taylor asked how many maps we have sold (probably 20 this year, though APC have taken a new stock).
- Chris Parkin asked how to obtain a map: JW can supply. 

- Chris Wilkins asked whether there were further developments on some major planning matters, namely The Cat and Fiddle; the idea for a yoga centre by the farm and the Solar Farm. The Chairman said that there were no new developments regarding The Cat and Fiddle; as for the yoga centre, we had opposed that on the basis that it was inappropriate in Green Belt land; on the Solar Farm she invited Doug Pollock (DP) to say more. DP referred to the work that the Committee had undertaken and the objections made so far – although, as no firm proposal had been lodged, there is a limit to what can be done. Cllr David Lambert also commented, noting that objections to “green” energy proposals like this were difficult at this time but that siting the Solar Farm where it has been proposed conflicts with many issues - causing our various communities to 

	coalesce, as well as consuming valuable Green Belt land.

6. Election of Officers and Committee 2020/21
The Chairman handed over to JW to officiate over the election of the Chairman. JW stated that RG was willing to stand again as Chairman and had been properly proposed and seconded. No other candidates were standing. He invited the meeting to approve RG’s re-election, all present were in favour. 
Chairman – Rosamund Gray - RG will also cover Conservation (Radlett South), Trees and Planning. 

Resuming the Chair, RG thanked the meeting and moved to the re-election of the officers. All had been properly proposed and seconded, no other candidates were standing. 
Officers
Vice Chairman - Vacant
Honorary Treasurer - Chris Parker 
Honorary Membership Secretary - Linda Godman Honorary Secretary - Beverley Porteous 
Committee:
Mike Stearns: Elstree Airfield Consultative Committee
Clive Glover: APC Liaison Committee, Publicity and assisting with Planning Applications  
John Whiting: Footpaths 
Douglas Pollock: Environmental, local Green issues, Website and assist in other areas.  
There were no other candidates.
All the above were unanimously approved by the Members present and duly elected. 
RG thanked Graham Taylor our Planning Consultant for his support and GH our Webmaster who has been working to keep the Website functioning and current and also for organising Zoom for the AGM.
7. Resolutions - None submitted.  
8. Any other business – None.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm. 
JW introduced the guest speaker -  Mr Stuart Nagler MBE who spoke in his capacity as Chairman of the Trustees for the Radlett and District Archive Museum, on the past, present and future of the Museum and took various questions from those present.
Stuart was warmly thanked for his presentation and for his comments on the questions. 

The Chairman drew proceedings to a close at 8.55pm. 




